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Flood Defence Project
Construction work on stage 1 of the Flood Defence project (Petteril and Eden) has now commenced and hopefully in the coming months the householders and businesses in the Warwick Road area will soon see these emerge.   The Council received a presentation about the options for stage 2 (Caldew and City Centre) and a decision on the preferred option in June/July.   Overall the whole project is still on programme for completion by 2010.

These works together with the M6 Extension (Cumberland Gap) scheduled to commence later this year and the Carlisle Northern Development Route hopefully starting next year will result in over £100m infrastructure investment over the next 2-3 years.

Clean Neighbourhoods
· One of the decisions of the Executive meeting on 24 April, to which I would draw Council's specific attention, is that related to the Clean Neighbourhoods Act.  This is a key element of the corporate priority and is an issue that our communities consider to be very important.

· As some Members may be aware, in conjunction with the Director of Community Services I have been undertaking a series of Ward visits to assess the quality of the environment and the Streetscene services provided by the Council.   Overall I have been re-assured that the Streetscene operations are working well and that innovations like the Area Teams provide ongoing improvements.   There are inevitably localised issues which arise and the Director has written to all Members to seek feedback from each Ward and I would urge you to respond.

Parking in Residential areas
At the last Council meeting a resolution was made for the Council to discuss parking problems with both the County Council and Carlisle Housing Association.   We met on the 18th April and now look forward to the report from the Director of Community Services prioritising areas.

Waste
A record amount of household waste was recycled in 2005/06.   Almost 15,000 tonnes of paper, glass, cans, garden waste and other household rubbish was recycled.   This represents 30% of the total amount of household waste collected by Carlisle City Council, a 5% increase over last year's performance.

The increase is the result of the continued expansion of our recycling schemes and their increasing popularity with the public who see them as a convenient and environmentally friendly way to dispose of their rubbish.   The highlights of 2005/06 included an additional 4000 households added to the hugely successful garden waste recycling scheme and Cumbria's first kerbside collection of plastics and cardboard.   In addition, new cardboard recycling banks were sited at 35 of our Neighbourhood Recycling Centre and paper and cardboard recycling bins have been provided to over 50 local schools.

In 2005/06, nearly 8000 tonnes of garden waste was recycled along with 3,200 tonnes of paper, 1,700 tonnes of glass and 260 tonnes of cans!

However, with the introduction of landfill 'allowances' which limit the amount of household waste that can be landfilled, the emphasis is now very much on waste minimisation.   The Council's recycling schemes have a major role to play in helping to reduce the quantity of rubbish that gets tipped.   The amount of household rubbish we each throw out has increased since our records began.   The amount landfilled in Carlisle peaked in 2001/02 at 38,000 tonnes.   Since then, our recycling schemes have consistently reduced that figure (quite an achievement considering that the overall amount of waste generated continues to grow year on year) and in 2005/06 the amount landfilled was 34,500 tonnes.

Unfortunately, that's still too much!   Proposals which aim to reduce even further the amount of household waste we send to landfill by integrating our refuse and recycling services will be presented to the Council in the early summer.
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